April 24, 2006

Mr. David H. Hinds, Manager, ESBWR
General Electric Company

P.O. Box 780, M/C L60

Wilmington, NC 28402-0780

SUBJECT: REQUEST FOR ADDITIONAL INFORMATION LETTER NO. 21 RELATED TO
ESBWR DESIGN CERTIFICATION APPLICATION

Dear Mr. Hinds:

By letter dated August 24, 2005, General Electric Company (GE) submitted an application for
final design approval and standard design certification of the economic simplified boiling water
reactor (ESBWR) standard plant design pursuant to 10 CFR Part 52. The Nuclear Regulatory
Commission (NRC) staff is performing a detailed review of this application to enable the staff to
reach a conclusion on the safety of the proposed design.

The NRC staff has identified that additional information is needed to continue portions of the
review. The staff’s request for additional information (RAI) is contained in the enclosure to this
letter. This RAI concerns the nuclear design, specifically the results of the TGBLA analysis.
This question was sent to you via electronic mail on March 27, 2006. You agreed that a telecon
was not needed to discuss this question, and you agreed to respond to this RAI by April 28,
2006.

If you have any questions or comments concerning this matter, you may contact me at
(301) 415-2875 or aec@nrc.gov or you may contact Larry Rossbach at (301) 415-2863 or

lwr@nrc.gov.

Sincerely,

/RA/

Amy E. Cubbage, Senior Project Manager
ESBWR/ABWR Projects Branch
Division of New Reactor Licensing
Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation
Docket No. 52-010
Enclosure: As stated

cc: See next page
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Request for Additional Information (RAI)

ESBWR Design Control Document (DCD) Chapter 4.3

RAI Reviewer Question Summary Full Text
Number
4.3-1 Attard A Provide additional information to | The staff requires additional

facilitate the staff’s review of the
uncertainty associated with
determining nuclear parameters.

information to review the
uncertainty associated with
determining nuclear
parameters. Provide the results
of the TGBLA calculation of
cross sections, infinite
eigenvalues, and lattice
parameters. Specifically,
provide the results of the
TGBLA analysis which gives the
infinite eigenvalue predicted at
each depletion step for each
void condition (0, 40, 70 and
90%). Also, provide void
branch cases that were
performed in order to predict
void coefficient, i.e. infinite
eigenvalues calculated at 0, 40,
and 70% voids for each void
history; this is not required for
each depletion point, only
approximately beginning of life
(BOL), 1/3 depleted, 2/3
depleted, and end of life (EOL).
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